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Kirklees Directorate for Children and Young People




   DfE: 2157





THE GOVERNING BODY OF DALTON SCHOOL
Minutes of the meeting of the Governing Body held at 6.00 pm at the School on Thursday, 
5 July 2018. 

PRESENT
Mr. J Bates (Chair), Mrs. P Ainley, Mrs. J Bates, Mrs. K Gratino, Mrs. H Hudson, Mrs. S Mallinson, Mr. I Richardson, Mr. K Riley, Mrs. E Torr, Mrs. E Walsh and Mrs. D Whitfield
In Attendance

Mrs. M Baxter (Meeting Clerk)




1762.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE, CONSENT AND DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Apologies for absence were received from Mr D Shaw (consent)

There were no declarations of interest.
1763.
NOTIFICATION OF ITEMS TO BE BROUGHT UP UNDER ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The following items were notified:

· Update on Quad

· Permanent exclusion

· SATs

1764.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 22 MAY 2018. 


RESOLVED:That the minutes of the meeting held on the 22 May 2018 be approved and signed by the Chair as a true and correct record of the meeting.
1765.
MATTERS ARISING



The following matters were arising:

(Minute 1750 under 9 May 2018 refers)
In reference to the ongoing work on risks assessments, Governors felt there was no longer any need to review this at Full Governing Board level.
RESOLVED:That the ongoing work on risk assessments be reported to the Resources Committee and only high risks items to go the Full Governing Board. 
(Minute 1752 refers)
RESOLVED: Update on data and qualitative information from the SIP is deferred to the next Full Governors meeting in September.
1766.
DATA REVIEW 
Q. 
Is the School happy with the outcomes?

A. 
They were as predicted, there were no surprises.
In 2017 Reading was 67% expected or above and 71% in 2018. 22% was at Greater Depth which ties in with the School’s continuing focus on reading.

Writing was 57% Expected or above in 2017 and 69% in 2018.  13% were Greater Depth in 2017 and 24% in 2018.

Maths was 61% Expected or above in 2017 and 75% in 2018.  20% were Greater Depth in 2017 and 24% in 2018.
SPAG was 54% Expected or above in 2017 and 63% in 2018.

EY year 2 Reading was 60% Expected or above now it is 71%.

EYFS 13% were a 3+ now 22% are at Greater Depth.
EYFS Writing was 2% exceeding now 24%.
EYFS Maths 65% Expected or above now 75%.  8% were exceeding and now that has gone up to 24%.

There was improvement in all areas especially in the number of pupils reaching Greater Depth.

Q: What was writing?

A: 65% expected or above now 69%.

RESOLVED: Governors congratulated staff on their work; the results show a great improvement.

ACTION: Data to be picked up again at the FGB meeting in September.
 
1767.
HEAD TEACHER’S REPORT (including School Improvement Plan update)

The Head Teacher had circulated his report to Governors prior to the meeting and pointed out that there was a change in layout.
Q: The report identifies why the School is not Outstanding. Are these also the areas being picked up in the SIP.

A: Yes most of it is being picked up in the SIP otherwise it is being picked up through meetings, minutes etc. There is some cross curricular work in the SIP. The progress score is close to zero which is good but it needs to be beyond zero for Outstanding. There are too many children encountering instability between KS1 and KS2 in relation to escalating levels of social need. The School has a disproportionate number of children on the Safeguarding register.
Q: Is this happening more from KS1 to KS2; are there more safeguarding issues between year 4 and year 5?

A: There is an increase in need as the children get older and they also begin to self-refer. The children spend 2 years in KS1 and 4 years in KS2 so there is more time for the impact of instability to show that is why the School is using THRIVE to build resilience. There has been too much inconsistency in teaching and learning in years 3 and 4. One teacher has left and another was on support plan. Next year, steps are being taken to ensure consistent and high quality teaching in Y3 and Y4.
The School should be able to say that the Early Years is Outstanding but that is not the case. 
Q: Does the number of children with PP, SEN and other needs increase every year?

A: There is no way of identifying the PP children in foundation stage unless parents have told us. Children receive free meals anyway so parents don’t apply till after this is removed.

Q: Maybe there is a need to stand back and take a second look at it?

A: May possibly put an audit in.

Governors were asked to read the Draft School Improvement Plan carefully as it needs signing off in September. Governors need to be comfortable with it. The final improvement plan will be circulated to Governors in September.

Q: Is it possible for Nicola (EYFS) to take a look at other places graded as Outstanding?

A: Moderation has taken place through the SHINE partnership and none of our judgements are borderline.  The marking is very much erring on the side of caution. KS2 was moderated externally and they were very happy, with no amendments being made.

RESOLVED: The Head Teacher was thanked for his report.
The Key Stage Leader reports have been read. Everyone is now including the same information; action, impact and clear next steps. There was a training issue but training has worked and reports are now shorter and more relevant.

RESOLVED: Governors commended Key Stage Leaders for their work.
1768.
STAFFING STRUCTURE (including workload update)
The Head Teacher is unconvinced that the Subject Leader approach was right and is trialing some learning community groups.
ACTION: Head Teacher to present staffing structure to Governors in January 2019 allowing the trial period to bed in.
1769.
SAFEGUARDING
This has been included in the Head Teachers report.

Q: Has there been anything more recent since the report was written?

A: No. However there is still the issue of the SEN leader who is also the Safeguarding lead. The role is heavily weighted towards SEN and includes;

· Leading TAFs

· Attending Child Protection meetings

· Attending LAC conferences

· Attending Child in Need conferences
The Head Teacher spoke of the pressure of the workload and the effect on the well-being of the member of staff.
A member of staff wants deputy Headship and wants to lead a development project. She has been given half a day and will be in charge of teaching and development. There are now fewer healthcare, social services, housing agencies for School to refer. School is picking up more of this work.
Q: Are there any other Schools with a similar number of children (154) with needs?

A: Yes we have been lucky other Schools can’t even afford the half a day.

Q: Does she have any supervision, someone to offload and talk to?

A: Only in the sense that she has a good relationship with the Head Teacher and Deputy Head.

Q: Is the SEN and Safeguarding role too much for one person? Why aren’t we separating it?
A: It would be another £30k.
Q: That would be irrelevant if Julie left?

A: She is unlikely to leave; she is qualified and very passionate about the role and wouldn’t want it taken away. The feedback from the permanent exclusion was very good. Paperwork was spot on. She is very highly regarded.

Someone needs to be talking to her regularly in relation to her well-being.

Q: How do children get stronger families support?

A: Through TAF.

RESOLVED:  Mrs. P Ainley to support the Safeguarding Governor (Mr. D Shaw) with initial focus on the wellbeing of Julie Imrie.
1770.
POLICY REVIEW
The GDPR policy has been approved and a timetable has been put together for policies to review. Governors were asked at what level they want some policies approving.
RESOLVED:  Admission arrangements to be approved at FGB.

Assessment Policy to be approved by Head Teacher

Behaviour Policy and Physical Restraint to be approved by the Resources Committee.

1771.
GDPR update
Mrs J Bates had met with a number of staff. The School is doing what it needs to do but there needs to be documents to prove compliancy. A RAG rated plan for GDPR was distributed to Governors.
There is training for Teachers on the 3rd of September. There should also be some training for Governors. Governors were asked how they would like this done.

RESOLVED: Mrs J Bates to present training to Governors.

ACTION: Mrs J Bates to give presentation on GDPR at the Full Governors meeting in January.

Q: Whilst there is a lot of red here, should Governors be overly concerned?

A: There is a lot already in place but a lot needs tightening up and will be covered in training. There are issues such as the use of pen drives. Teachers will be asked to log onto network and sign in from home as this is more secure.

Q: Working from home is slow. Is it hosted locally or on the internet?

A: Will check.

School Trips need looking at in terms of what information needs to be carried? A piece of paper may be easily lost.

RESOLVED: GDPR to go to the Resources committee. Only high risk items to go to FGB. GDPR to be removed as a standing agenda item at FGB.

Kirklees will be offering a support function. It may be possible to get a DPO from them.

1772.
GOVERNOR TRAINING AND GOVERNOR VISITS.

A List of the latest training from Business Solutions was distributed to Governors and Governors were asked to contact Susan regarding training.

Mrs E Torr had looked at the Early Years Learning Journals and reported that it had been a very positive visit. Nicola had just done moderation with the SHINE group and had spent a lot of time training staff and support staff who are all doing the right things. A target for next year would be to support the new staff to reach the same level.
Mrs D Whitfield and Mr J Bates had conducted a Maths visit and reported that year 1 class 1 are using Tapestry and the work was exceptional. The general quality of presentation was great. In Year 3 there are some inconsistencies and they are being given support. There is improvement from last year and it is moving in the right direction but there are still some inconsistencies.

Q: Rather than just looking at book scrutiny’s would it be better to follow pupils though and see progression?

RESOLVED: Governors to discuss approach to book scrutiny’s as part of monitoring schedule (Full Governors meeting September).
Mrs E Torr and Mrs H Hudson visited Ms A Bradnum and did a book scrutiny which looked at spelling, handwriting and progress marking. They reported that spelling logs were not consistent. There are some good practices in KS1 that are not in KS2. Staff who contribute to the Scitt programme are well respected and should be highly commended for their work with SCITT. 

Mr J Bates circulated a copy of his report on Professional Training and Sports Premium and spoke to his reports.  Key points noted included:
· Specific attention on ensuring that children have at least 30 minutes physical activity a day.

· Further focus on swimming and water safety and the usage of imoves in School.

· The school look at further analysis of the recent staff survey regarding professional development.

· The school look at launching an initiative regarding out of school professional development.

Q: Does playtime count towards to additional 30 minutes of PE?

A: No.

Children who reach the basic standard in swimming is currently 92% however if a child hasn’t learnt to swim by year 4, it is unlikely for them to reach the right level. The School may need to consider an earlier strategy. 

With regards to training most of this is done in house as it offers best value for money. The budget is £8,000 and last year it was overspent by £5,000 due to the Forest School training. The training budget may not be sufficient going forward. The report included areas for improvement including developing the training register and ensuring all training is recorded.
The Head Teacher thanked Governors for their visits and good co-ordination with School.

1773.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.
(a)
Update on the Quad 



The money raise for the Quad now stands at £30,000 just short of the £32,000. 
Q: When is the School having it done?

A: In the first 2 weeks of summer break.

There will be a Quad opening party.
(b)
Permanent Exclusion
There had been a second pupil exclusion. There were no lessons to be learned, the School had put in lots of support and engaged all the multidisciplinary agencies. The latest incident had caused significant injury to staff. There had been a referral meeting and the decision was upheld.

(c)
SATs

There had been a whistle blowing incident regarding the sanctity of the SATs tests. The Head Teacher had rung STA and gathered 2 witness statements. Three questions were judged to be compromised and the child’s mark was lowered by 7 grades. This has resulted in a member of staff receiving a disciplinary. 
Q: Was the child copying?

A: No, over prompted by the member of staff. The child was not given the answers but was over prompted.

It has been suggested that the School invite an independent observer outside of Governors. 
RESOLVED: To look at using an exam officer or invigilator from another School.

1774.
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS AND POSSIBLE AGENDA ITEMS.
RESOLVED: The next meeting of the Full Governing Body to be held at the School at 6.00pm on

Tuesday 11 September 2018 
Governors were given a list of provisional dates for future meetings to be agreed and confirmed in September. The number of meetings had been reduced and timings changed.  Governors will be producing their own terms of reference in order to be able to delegate more effectively and take on more ownership. This will also enable the FGB to focus more on strategic items.
RESOLVED: Provisional dates for future meetings are as follows;

Full Governors 
Tuesday 11 September 2018 (18.00-20.00) Inc. AGM

Thursday 17 January 2019 (17.00-19.00)

Wednesday 8 May 2019 (17.00-19.00)

Standards and Effectiveness

Wednesday 7 November 2018 (17.00-19.00)

Wednesday 20 March 2019 (17.00-19.00)

Wednesday 3 July 2019 (17.00-19.00)

Resources

Wednesday 24 October 2018 (16.00-17.00)

Wednesday 13 February 2019 (16.00-17.00)

Wednesday 8 May 2019 (16.00-17.00)
1775.
AGENDA, MINUTES AND RELATED PAPERS – SCHOOL COPY

RESOLVED: That Minute 1773(b) and Minute 1773(c) be excluded from the copy to be made available at the school, in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act.

Meeting closed 7.30pm
